Waterloo Elementary School PTA
Board Meeting
April 30, 2018
Waterloo ES Media Center

I. Welcome and Call to Order
II. Quorum Established (10 Board 6 members)
III. March 26, 2018 minutes approved
IV. Report of Officers
A. Treasurer’s Report –All reminders for checks have been sent to teachers. Carnival was great with a deposit if $9,900 made. We are compliant for annual submissions through the state. It is a busy end of year and close time for treasurer.

B. President’s Report –Erin went to a security forum to help keep our school community safe. Should be seeing rollouts of new measures over the next few months. A big topic of concern was schools such as ours that are open access for CA before and after care. Working on a resolution towards that. 


C. Delegate’s Report –Rob Burks stated that many of the security concerns were gone over in the PTACH meeting. There was a vote to push to keep class sizes the same. There was a presentation from the Sandy Hook Promise program to address mental health issues. This will include training to help identify students who need help.    


V. Principal’s Report-Kindergarten open house will be held May 22. There will be no Kindergarten testing over summer break and will be performed during the first few days of teachers returning to work. Waterloo ties were delivered to the Distinguished Gentleman’s Club. Blue Ribbon Ceremony will be held Wednesday, May 2nd at 9:30 am. Governor Hogan will be at the school May 10th since he cannot attend the ceremony. Second through 5th grade are invited with Kindergarten coming in to do the pledge and Waterloo BEST. Thank you to the PTA for the amazing t-shirts provided for all of the kids. Carnival was outstanding and everyone seemed to have a great time! Navigating staffing has been tough. Surplus teachers need to find positions. At this time 8 people have asked to transfer out of Waterloo with 298 people asking to transfer in. Will be looking into staff positions later. Fifth grade promotion ceremony will be held at Howard High school June 13th at 6 PM.
 
VI. Report of Committees – 
A. Community Engagement (Amy Baker) –Deadline is Friday March 30th to submit yearbook for printing. We have sold 250 yearbooks and need to sell 30 more to break even. We have three people taking advantage of scholarships for yearbooks that we provide.   

B. Family Involvement (Monique McDowell-Russell) – Carnival was amazing. We had over 100 presales this year. 

C. Special Events and Programs (Michele Kennedy) –Had a bake sale at the last Chess Tournament and brought in $155. Lisa will be having a meeting with the chess coordinator to discuss next year’s programs soon. Staff appreciation is next week. PTA will be doing breakfast/lunch on Tuesday or Wednesday. Spirit wear brought in $1339 this spring.  

D. Ways and Means (Kyra)-Chicago Uno’s has not reported in earnings from restaurant night. Monster Mini golf has not reported in either. Sold 70 out of 250 baseball tickets. 

E.  New Business-. Slate of nominees for 2018-2019 school year have been approved and motion passed to elect with no denials. 
President - Shannon Swenson
Treasurer -  Kelly Jensen
Recording Secretary - Michele Kennedy 
Correspondence Secretary - Natalia Gorej 
PTA Delegates - Erin Weidemann and Kim Burks



VII. Announcements & Upcoming Events
· Saturday May 12th-Waterloo Day at the Yard
· Thursday, May 24th-Restaurant Night at BJs Brewhouse
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Tuesday, May 29th-PTA Meeting, Media center 7PM

Adjournment



